
A message from the head - Lee Moscato 

 

Dear Families 

This week has been a busy one here at KC!  We started the week working with our Kernow 

Learning School Improvement Team colleagues who came to spend a couple of days with 

us looking at our work and supporting us on some of the things we are working on here such 

as continued strengthening of our curriculum and checking that the quality of teaching and 

learning is exactly where we want it to be for our pupils.  It was a really successful visit and at 

a time when the media is talking of how schools are supported and monitored, to me this is what school          

improvement is all about.  It was a chance to share lots of the best practice that we do here at KC and then  

allow them to filter out and be shared with others in our Trust.  Similarly, where the team brought ideas for how 

we can stretch beyond in our work, they were able to share what others have been doing and we are then able 

to adapt this to suit our school.  This support, sharing, strengthening and stretching beyond is a real plus from   

being in a Trust like Kernow Learning and its thanks to this that KC continues to go from strength to strength. 

This week has also seen our Year 5s head off on their residential.  It's times like this that we realise how much our 

adults give to our pupils to enhance their experiences and give them such incredible opportunities.  THANK YOU 

to our adult team as it's thanks to you that our pupils really shine! 

Have an enjoyable bank holiday weekend, 

Lee Moscato 

 

 

 

Coronation Celebrations  

We can't wait to mark the occasion here at KC! Pupils are 

invited to wear something red, white and blue along with 

their normal uniform on Friday 5 May. 

On that day, we will be celebrating with class tea parties, 

creating a whole-school piece of art to remember this 

event as well as an exciting competition to design a cake 

to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III.  

During next week pupils will have some time to design a 

cake fit for a King and these will then be judged by our 

kitchen team with winners being given some home baking 

kits and equipment! 

Before half term we also will be presenting our pupils with 

a special commemorative gift  which is being supported 

by our amazing PTA! 
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News from our Diocese  

The latest edition of Our News (from around the  

diocese) is out now. You can read it here:  

https://mailchi.mp/.../news-from-around-the-

diocese-of-truro 

April -  Month of the Military Child  

April is the international month of the military child.    

Did you know the official flower of the military child is 

the dandelion because its seeds are blown 

far and wide by the wind but it will always 

plants its roots and bloom wherever it 

lands.  

 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2F2a5f27adaf9f%2Fnews-from-around-the-diocese-of-truro%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2WDG78spWFuGMjcLNQ3KWe1TWlSXcYTvl69ooIbfdDVFVGp9_jvr-0AII&data=05%7C01%7Cewilliams%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7Cf0aa
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2F2a5f27adaf9f%2Fnews-from-around-the-diocese-of-truro%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2WDG78spWFuGMjcLNQ3KWe1TWlSXcYTvl69ooIbfdDVFVGp9_jvr-0AII&data=05%7C01%7Cewilliams%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7Cf0aa


 

Coffee Morning  

We are pleased to share that our SEND coffee 

mornings are up and running again.  This will be 

an opportunity to meet our SENDCo (Becky      

Edwards), our SEND Governor (Jennifer Young) 

and other members of our community. We will be 

talking about neurodiversity and how we aim to 

support our pupils at King Charles. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Lollypop Lady for Killigrew Crossing  

Cornwall Council have appointed a new lolly pop 

lady, Her name is Peppa and she will be located 

on Killigrew Street on the corner of All Saints 

Church opposite the Day Lewis Chemist. She is 

there to help our families cross safely so please 

say hello to her. 

 

Ex-days! Years 1,2,3 

In Ex-days during the next fortnight, we will be 

focusing on teambuilding through a variety of 

different games. 

 

 

 

 ATTENDANCE  

 

This week’s whole school attendance is 94.6%.  

Class RA  93%  Class RB  93% 

Class 1C  95%  Class 1H  95% 

Class 2D   96%  Class 2S  95%  

Class 3BC  95%  Class 3M  92% 

Class 4E   94%  Class 4H  95% 

  Class 5C  94%  Class 5WS  96% 

Class 6J  93%  Class 6T  93% 

 

Well done to classes 2D & 5WS who are top of our  

attendance table this week with  96%  

Reading Karate  

Orange: - Kendall C,  

Blue : - Elijah H, Sully BL,  

Purple : - Peter S, Kaiden M,  

Green : -  Ruby B,  

Black :- Gully W,  

Bronze :- Elliott W, Isaac W, James L,    

Sammy K,  



Mathematician of  the week  

Author of  the week  

 

Year Group 

 

Looking forward to the week ahead (week beginning Mon 1st May) … 

Reception We are looking forward to learning about our new king.   

Year 1 As historians, we will continue learning about toys and how they have changed 

over time. We are looking forward to learning all about toys our families played with 

through the questionnaires that sent home.  

Year 2 As musicians, we are looking forward to our second ukulele lesson and seeing how 

much we remember from our first lesson.  

Year 3 As sporting stars, we can't wait to continue with our cricket learning. We have been 

focusing on throwing and catching and now will move towards honing our batting 

skills.  

Year 4 As readers, we are looking forward to answering questions about Flat Stanley.  

Year 5 We are looking forward to exploring a pizza recipe and the method to make pizza 

dough.  

Year 6  As athletes, Year 6 are looking forward to developing their 'push throws' for      

throwing a shot.  Please remember to wear your full PE kit (including trainers) for our 

indoor PE on Tuesday and outdoor PE on Wednesday - thank you! 

 

 

   

RA – Ebenezer P RB – Ray K   

1H – Billie W & Bea G  1C – Sol F  

2S – Ruan S  2D – Freddie B  

3M – Jake R  3BC – Ellie C  

4C – Harriet W  4H – Ava B  

5WS – Whole Class  5C – Whole Class  

6J – Stanley R  6T – Nina J  

 

    

RA – Mia W   RB – Zoe O 

1H – Bash B  1C – Brodie C  

2S – Joshua M  2D – Teddy D 

3M – Alaska C  3BC – Sienna M  

4C – Erica R  4H – Winifred S  

5WS – Whole Class  5C – Whole Class  

6J – Frank M  6T – Oscar B  

  

 

RA – Seb W  RB – Walter KM 

1H – Oliver C & Jonah B  1C – Charlie L 

2S – Esme C  2D – Harvey D 

3M – Neil F  3BC– Florrie F & Reuben B  

4C –Charlie H  4H – Surya SV 

5WS – Whole Class  5C – Whole Class  

6J – Fraya H   6T – Eva B  

Shine Award  



                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

News from the PTA 

 

We had a great time at the Seaview Inn on Wednesday evening, enjoying a drink         

together and hashing out some of the many details that go into planning our Summer 
Fair on Saturday 8th July, 11.30am-1.30pm, , as well as the End of Year Party on 

Friday 14th July, 4-8pm. We’ve got a lot of your favourite games coming back for the fair 
and some new ones in store, too. Should be a great time! We were thrilled to receive a    
handful of messages from parents who weren’t able to attend the meeting, but wanted 
to lend their support on the day. We’ll need at least 30 adult volunteers (plus kids in Years 4-6) for it all to run smoothly, and 
we’re less than halfway there. Volunteers will receive 10 FREE TICKETS to be spent at the various KC-operated stalls and 

games, so there are definite perks to running these, selling tickets and more! Email us to volunteer. The next meeting 
to finalise plans will be on Wednesday 14th June, 7.30pm at the Seaview Inn, so we can tie it in with another round of 
drinks and their pub quiz! 

 

Are you a maker, artist, jumble sale enthusiast, charity with a message 
to spread, food/drink truck owner or provider of children’s            
activities? We’re looking for people and causes to fill our Market Space and Workshop and         

Performance Areas at the fair. Set up will be from 9.30am, and the fair will run from 11.30am-
1.30pm. Show off your talents and get the word out about what you do! This will be a fantastic 
opportunity for sellers to make a bit of money, costing only £10 for a pitch/table, which goes 
entirely to the PTA in support of many King Charles School Projects. We ask food & drink truck 
sellers for £10% of their profits, also fully going to the PTA and school. If you or anyone you know 
might be interested, please send us a message by email, Facebook or Instagram. 

 
Lastly, thanks to those who supported the Falmouth Small Business Easter Egg Hunt! Today is the last day to submit your 
answers and be in the running for one prize per year group. We hope you had fun along the way, whilst raising awareness for 
our local shops and cafés. Prizes will be announced on social media and in the newsletter next week and can then be          
collected in the school office. 

mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Summer%20Fair%20Volunteer
mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Summer%20Fair%20Vendor
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ffacebook.com%2Fkingcharlesschoolpta&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7C3d819a09c30447b5a21208db470f6817%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638181903710901981%7CUnknown
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Finstagram.com%2Fkingcharlespta&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7C3d819a09c30447b5a21208db470f6817%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638181903710901981%7CUnknown%7CTW


                                                                                     


